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Greetings fellow FCF members and Royal Rangers,
The  2015 Spring Trace is now over.  If you were not there we missed you and look forward to seeing you at the next one.  It was a wonderful time of fun and fellowship back in May of 1815.  One of our fellow commanders from Virginia said he had never been this far into WV.  I know we’re not quite heaven but I think you can see it from here.

I was recently placed into the FCF vice-president position by our District Director Teddy Mullins.  I am humbled and honored to serve you in this capacity.  If you ever need anything please let me know….if I can help I will.  I am asking for your help at this time.  An information form is included with this letter….if you currently are an FCF member please take a few minutes to complete the form (word friendly) and email it back to me so we can begin to update our FCF records.  Those that were at the last trace May 2015 do not need to send a form.
So what did you miss at Trace?  Well Friday night we had a couple of “Greenhorns” show up for The “Adventure”.  We separated them from the seasoned frontiersmen as the village was prepared.  Fer some reason they couldn’t talk… I guess they was just bashful.

The “Vulture” had found some roadkill and had prepared a delicious meal for the camp to enjoy.  You’ll have to ask those in attendance what they thought.  No body died so’s I guess it were fine.  Even them “greenhorns” had a bite.

After dinner was done and the village was presentable – The new candidates were lead into the camp through a “special” trail.  They was given several opportunities to back out but they decided to travel back in time to venture into an unknown outcome – they showed much courage.  I can’t really tell what all happened …. You’ll just have to come and see fer yourself when we have another adventure…….if’n your brave enough.
Our guest speaker had an unfortunate incident and wasn’t able to make it.  I had sent out some smoke signals for help and one of our own members Jacob “Sticks” King rose up to the challenge and brought a wonderful word of encouragement.  A blazing fire, worshipping, Fun and fellowship with the Lord and brothers.  It gets no better on this side of heaven.
After council fire we settled in and had some special “guards” to protect us throughout the night from bears and such.  We was concerned they wasn’t very protective lookin.  We told’em to scream real loud if’n they was getting ate so’s we could run.
So we did a head count the next morning and found we had everyone of the Kanawha Chapter or guests.  We had 10 members / 2 prospective members / and 1 dad spending quality time to bring his son to the Adventure.  Thank you dad that’s a memory that nothing in this world will ever replace.  We had wished our Friday night guests (5 of them male and female and youngens and not so youngens ) a speedy and safe trip the ¼ mile to home after council fire …so’s we really can’t count them again. They just got on their buggies and left us.
Well we feeded everyone breakfast….even them “greenhorns” (thars was “special”) and began the Adventure.  All of our members participated in teachin them “greenhorns” a thing or two cause we know’d they be a needing a good teachin before the day was done.  We had more fellowship and lunch so’s we was full before seeing if’n them “greenhorns” had paid attention.  It must’a been hotter than I thought cause the “greenhorns” was a sweatin real bad. They struggled mightily with membering their teachin but at the end of the afternoon they was successful and we did have two new members. One to our Chapter Michael Davis and one to fellow IPHC Chapter Samuel Deel.

So’s now after we had new members we begun the fun for real and included the new ones.  We throwed down a blanket and dared all the members to place an FCF item on it and try to keep it.  8 Members took up the Challenge with throwin the Hawk and 9 members throwed the knife.  This is how they done from  1st place to HA! HA! HA! place.
	HAWK
	KNIFE

	Sqawk Hawk – 1st Place
	Stick Shot – 1st Place

	Stick shot
	      Sitting Ram 

	Sitting Ram
	     Red Badger

	Eager Beaver
	     Squawk Hawk

	Night Hawk
	     Vulture

	No Name
	     Eager Beaver

	Golden Vulture
	     Mustang

	Red Badger – HA HA HA Place
	    Night Hawk

	
	    No Name – HA HA HA Place


Them be purty funny names.  I wonder what that is about?  You might have to find out whose these guys are byes askin them.

After a spell of having some fun we got down to Chapter business.  We had no scout or assistant scout so’s we looked around to see if there be any that would take up the mantle.  Our newly elected scout is Jamie “No Name” Mullins and the assistant scout is Alex “Sitting Ram” Whitaker.  Wish these boys well as they help lead this chapter.

Saturday evening we had more fun and fellowship around the campfire with our outgoing Scout bringing the word…and what a challenging word he brought.
Sunday morning the camp was broken and the final touches were put on this years Spring Trace.  We ended with breakfast together and a sad heart to see the end come so soon.  We had a short devotion and shared Holy Communion as we closed and wished everyone God Speed until our roads cross again).  From the bottom of your District leadership’s heart….thank you commanders and boys for sharing this weekend.

Please note that I am needing someone that is able to teach NRA or NMLRA blackpowder classes to certify those in our District that wish to shoot at FCF events.  If you are a certified instructor or a certified trainer please let me know so we can talk and schedule a class or classes as needed.  I am investigating becoming an instructor.

Northeast Region -  The Colonial Territorial Rendevous is coming up in October 8-11, 2015 and it will be held in Greene, NY.  A packet and forms are downloadable from: www.northeastregion.org.  Because of the Territorial event we will not be having a Fall Trace this year.   I will be sending out a packet for the Spring Trace once the plans are finalized.
If you have any questions about FCF or need anything I can do to better serve you please let me know.  Email works best to get a hold of me and receive an answer.  I am excited to be back in this District and look forward to great movements of God during our times together.

In His Service – Golden Vulture
Dave “Golden Vulture” Holbert – FCF Vice President – 838 Garrison Lane, Waverly, WV 26184.  Email: daveholbert@frontier.com  Telephone home: 304 679-5514 / Cell 304-580-1630 / Work 304-580-7440.    
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